
 

 

   

 

 

 

ONEIDA JUDICIARY 

NOTICE OF CONTINUING GUIDANCE FOR COVID-19 

PRECAUTIONS 

(Effective June 2023) 
 

 
The Oneida Judiciary is issuing the following continuing guidance as a precautionary measure to 

limit the spread of COVID-19 and its variants.  The Court supports continued and sustainable 

public health practices to keep court users and court staff safe.  
  

• The courthouse lobby remains open and accessible for walk-in court services such as 

obtaining court papers, court filings, Notary services, etc.  Any change in status will be 

noticed on the Judiciary’s website at https://oneida-nsn.gov/government/judiciary/, 

Update Oneida, and/or the Oneida Nation’s website.  

 

• The Court will continue to offer a mix of in-person hearings, virtual hearings, and 

telephone hearings.  In addition, Peacemaking sessions are a mix of in-person sessions, 

virtual sessions, and/or telephone session.  

 

• If you have a hearing or Peacemaking session scheduled with the Court, please review 

your Notice of Hearing or other direction to know how you are scheduled. 

 

• The Court supports social distancing practices, hand washing, and wiping down 

frequently touched surfaces.  Social distancing guides are placed throughout the facility 

to indicate where individuals may stand for security screenings and Reception service. 

Hand sanitizer will be available throughout the courthouse. 

 

• Anyone with a fever, cough, or other common COVID-19 or Flu-like symptoms, should 

not come to the courthouse. If you have a court hearing scheduled and cannot make it due 

to illness, please call us at (920) 496-7200 to arrange for a telephone or videoconference 

appearance or request a continuance in writing.  
 

 

For more information on any specific case, please contact the Judiciary at (920) 496-7200 or 

email to Judicial_System@oneidanation.org and speak with a Clerk of Court for the branch in 

which the case is assigned.   
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